
 
 

 

 

 

 

September//October 2019 

 

Family Business 

 

Loss 

 Antoine received a phone call towards the end of our church meal together and he 

went outside to be able to better hear.  When he came back in, he looked at his wife and 

daughter and announced the grim news that their oldest son had died.  The church family, 

with shock and broken hearts rallied around them, weeping and praying.  We appreciate 

your prayers for the Nkokela family during this time of intense grief.  We are thankful 

that their son knew Jesus as His Savior and is with him now. 

 

Love 

 Saturday, our church family celebrated the love of two other members, with the 

wedding of Olivier and Catherine.  There were many there who are unsaved and had 

never heard of God’s love.  Will you pray with us that lives will be touched because of 

what they experienced at the wedding?   

 

 Thanksgiving 

 Normally, we would already be preparing for our “annual” Thanksgiving 

dinner/outreach scheduled for November.  Unfortunately, the town has decided that 

private citizens (who pay) get priority for the halls they offer.  So even though we booked 

the hall months ago, a few weeks ago they gave it to a private-paying citizen.  For now 

it’s looking like we won’t be able to get another hall to have it in.  Thankfully, we are 

looking into a couple of different options for next year.  Please pray that we would be 

able to continue doing this outreach, if not this year, then definitely in 2020! 

 

 As always, we continue to pray that God would add to the church those that need 

to be saved!  Thank you for your faithful giving and praying that allows us to live and 

minister where God has called us! 

 

In Christ, 

Lance, Amy, Kirianna, Aliyah, Cannon & Kayne Auterson 


